
OUUC Board Meeting Minutes 
January 10, 2019

OUUC Classroom 3

Board officers present: Don Melnick, President, Fritz Wrede, Vice-president, John Tafejian, 
Treasurer, and Jim Anest, Secretary.

Members at large present: Sara St. Clair, Wendy Tanner, Barry Zickuhr, Christine Parke, Mau-
reen Canny.

Members at large not present: None

Ex-officio Board Member present: Reverend Eric Posa

Congregational members present: Neil Weinberg, Tim Ransom (by phone for a portion of the 
meeting)

Opening words were shared by John.

We did a brief welcome and check in with one another.

We all read the Board Covenant. 

We reviewed the agenda and agreed to minor adjustments.

The Consent agenda was approved, which included the 2 meetings the board had on Dec. 9 
and Dec 16, 2018. The latter meeting was a special meeting called by the officers because we 
had to reschedule our Dec. 12 congregational meeting due to a power outage, and authorized 
continued church operation after the new year.

Congregant Neil Weinberg was present, primarily to show support for the Tiny House initiative. 
Tim Ransom participated by phone for the potion of the agenda regarding Tiny houses to aid 
the homeless.

Tim Ransom followed up on his written proposal to the board, that OUUC partner in some 
way with the City of Olympia and other local faith communities to address homelessness in our 
area. The Faith in Action Ministry of OUUC will lead a linkage meeting on January 20 on the 
general issue of local homelessness, and how our congregation might choose to become in-
volved in current efforts.

John reported on various financials. 
- The December budget numbers are not yet available due to year end accounting procedures.

- Stewardship pledges are slightly above the target for the year.

- TheEndowment fund has recently received some sizable contributions.


Eric reported that a Healthy Congregations training will take place on March 2 from 10 AM to 3 
PM. The purpose of the training to to promote meaningful dialog among congregants about 
what living in our covenant means. 



Eric reported on the progress by the Ministerial Search Team (MST). Prospective candidates 
are now in the process of showing interest in OUUC.

Eric has been asked by the regional UUA to spend a few hours working on a team to assist the 
Port Townsend congregation on some questions regarding their interim ministry needs.

Eric reported that the annual Auction does not yet have a chairperson.

Mo reported on progress with the Books, Brownies, and Beans fundraiser, which appears to on 
track.

The board discussed the upcoming rescheduled Congregational Meeting of January 13 at 1 
PM.  The meeting will be preceded by a brunch potluck. Board members agreed to meet in the 
sanctuary at 12:45 to help set up the room.

We affirmed our plan for a board work session on Saturday, January 12, 2019, but changed 
the time so we are now meeting from 9 until 2. We also agreed to read the book “The Nested 
Bowls” by Laura Park as preparation for that session.

There was  closing reading by John. 

We adjourned our regular meeting and had a short meeting in Executive Session on a person-
nel matter.

The next board meeting will be Thursday, February 14, 2019.

Submitted this 11th day of January, 2019 by Jim Anest, Board Secretary.
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